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BUY YOUR AUCTION TICKETS TODAY! 
 
REGISTER FOR GRAD NIGHT TODAY! 
 
 
WILSON CHEER CAPTURES 5A TITLE AT 2012 OSAA STATE CHAMPIONSHIPS 
We are proud to announce that the Wilson High Cheerleaders are the 2012 5A State Champs!  They 
competed in the State Championships on February 11 at at the Memorial Coliseum, with 
approximately 70 teams competing from all over Oregon.  "Our team performed their best routine of 
the season in front of the largest cheering section of supporters in the coliseum," states Chris 
Fazzolari, Wilson Head Coach.  The Wilson Cheerleaders also won the 2012 Lesley Maley 
Choreograpy Award voted on by the judges as the team that they most enjoyed watching perform. 
"Wilson fans were great!” exclaims Coach Fazzolari.  “It was a great day!"  Click here to watch a video 
(scroll to 1:37 on the video time bar to watch Wilson perform: http://www.osaa.tv/events/29682.  
Congratulations to the team and the coaches! 
 
Congratulations to the team! 
Alissa Le Anna Marlin Aryn Dawson Cecillia Leyva Charlotte Baker 
Chloe Hage Faith Leiva Leah Leiva Maya Berns Seneca Kolander 
Amy Graham Sydney Rubin Chloe Villagomez   
 
Congratulations to the coaches! 
Chris Fazzolari Gabe Testa Shannon Maloney Katie Fazzolari Laura Strahan 
 
      
WILSON SWIMMER BREAKS PIL RECORD 
According to The Portland Tribune, Wilson junior Grace Carlson was a star at the recent PIL District 
swim meet, by winning the 50 freestyle with a time of 24.06 seconds that broke the Portland 
Interscholastic League record set in 1978 and the 100 backstroke in 55.84, snapping a PIL mark 
that had stood since 1992. Congratulations to Grace and her parents, Hanqian and Eric Carlson. 
 
 
 
 
 
 

http://www.pps.k12.or.us/schools/wilson
http://www.osaa.tv/events/29682
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WILSON BOYS WIN PIL 5A DISTRICT TITLE 
According to The Portland Tribune, the Wilson boys are the PIL 5A Swim Champs, finishing with 122 
points, just ahead of Cleveland (109). Madison came in third with 37 points and Franklin scored 20. 
The Trojans got wins by Kevin Quan in the 50 freestyle, Jack Lloyd in the 100 freestyle, Alex 
McFadden in the 500 freestyle and Alan Hermanns in the 100 breaststroke. Lloyd and Hermanns 
broke the meet records in their events.  Congratulations to all of the swimmers, their parents and our 
coach, James McGlothlin. 
 

ART TEACHERSʼ AND STUDENTSʼ ARTWORK ON DISPLAY 
Talisman Gallery is having another student teacher invitational art exhibit. This group show features 
work from middle and high school students around the metro area.  Wilson teachers (Lisa Pieren, 
Marie Pearson, Susan Parker, Intern teacher Nine Dejanvier) and Wilson students (Haydn 
Coffman, Ekela Autry, Maya Ward Fineman, Kathrine Gifford, Gabriel Penk, Trever Johnson, 
Amber Rodakowski and Toscane Luckett) will have art work at the gallery. The opening is 
Thursday, February 23rd. The exhibit will be on display from February 23rd – March 24, 2012. The 
gallery is located at 1476 NE Alberta Street.  Stop by and support our talented artists! 

 

HORS DʼOEUVRES ANYONE? … A REVIEW BY MAUREEN-BERRIE LAWSON ʻ78 
Wilson Theatre has tended to be rather serious in the past few years.  Some might even call it dark 
and/or macabre.  The shows have all been more than worth the price of a ticket, especially 
considering the ages of the players.  Yet again, Jamie Miller has brought a Wilson theatre alum back 
to direct the Winter play Hors d'Oeuvres (written by Wade McIntyre) and this practice just keeps on 
proving that it is a valuable process for our student actors, the theatre program and the quality of 
show.   
 
In the program, guest director, Evan Thomas '07 has a few words to say about his experiences honing 
his craft during and since high school, discussing realism, absurdity and words.  Words are what this 
story is about.  Absurdity is how it is presented.  Realism has nothing to do with any of it, well not 
really.  The physicality involved in playing these characters and the focus the actors use to display 
subtlety is superb.  I have not laughed so hard and long, that it made my face hurt, for quite some 
time.  This show is a welcomed breath of fresh air to the Wilson stage.  Be sure not to focus your 
attention in one direction for long, you might miss something! 
 
You have a chance to catch this show for the bargain price of $8 student, $10 adult.  Upcoming show 
times are:  Feb 22-25 at 7pm.   Note:  This show is appropriate for an 'older' audience (middle school 
and up, for language and some content).  Tickets are available online at 
http://wilsonthespians.blogspot.com/.  
 
Maureen Berrie-Lawson '78 
   
 

 
 

http://wilsonthespians.blogspot.com
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MR. TROJAN PAGEANT BENEFITS LEUKEMIA AND LYMPHOMA SOCIETY, MARCH 6 
Dear Friends and Families of the Southwest Portland Community, You are cordially invited to the first 
annual Mr. Trojan Pageant for the Leukemia and Lymphoma Society, on March 6, 2012, at 7:00pm in 
the Auditorium of Wilson High School. Presented by the Woodrow Wilson High School Leadership 
Committee. In Honor of the Leukemia and Lymphoma Society and in dedication to Cyrus, a young 8th 
grade boy that has recently recovered from Leukemia and is now enduring the process of his financial 
burden.  It is to our most sincerest invitation that you attend our grand event. All proceeds and 
donations will go to the Leukemia and Lymphoma Society and benefit children like Cyrus. Tickets will 
be sold at the event and by Wilson High School students at school, $10 for adults and $5 for 
students. Thank you and we hope to see you there!  Sincerely, The Wilson High School Leadership 
Committee, and Leukemia and Lymphoma Society. 
 
** 
MODEL UNITED NATIONS 
The conference is less than two months away and credentialing is next week and in mid-March.  
Please attend weekly lunch meetings.  If you signed up for MUN, but are NOT doing it after  
all, PLEASE come tell Mrs. Walker. 
 
 
JOIN THE BOOSTER CLUB AND MAKE A DIFFERENCE AT WILSON 
We are halfway through the school year, but itʼs not too late to join the Wilson Boosters! The Booster 
club is here to support all activities, sports, programs and clubs at Wilson.  Get your membership 
forms in the main office or by clicking here: 
http://www.pps.k12.or.us/schools/wilson/files/school-wilson/2011_2012WilsonBoosterFinalRecruitment_Form1.pdf. 
 
 
ITʼS NOT TOO LATE TO BUY WINE FOR PTA WALL OF WINE 
This is a reminder that Korkage Wine Bar & Shop in Hillsdale is again supporting the Wilson PTAʼs 
Wall of Wine at the Wilson Auction. What's a Wall of Wine?  You buy a bottle (or two) of wine to 
donate to the Wall (minimum $10 value, please). At the Auction (April 21st Mittleman Jewish 
Community Center), attendees may purchase bottles from our Wall of Wine for $20. All bottles are 
wrapped to hide their label, so you take your pick and take your chances. Bottles of wine purchased at 
Korkage for the PTA Wall of Wine contributions receive a 20% discount and you leave the wine there.  
The PTA will pick up the wine. If you buy your wine elsewhere, you can leave them with Erica Meyers 
at school or contact Valeurie Friedman (PTA President) at: wilsonhighschoolpta@gmail.com for 
additional drop-off spots. 
 
 
REGISTRATION NOW OPEN FOR NIGHT SCHOOL … See your counselor to apply. 
 
 
STUDENT TEACHING ASSISTANTS NEEDED 
We have openings for Wilson students (Juniors or Seniors) to TA at Capitol Hill, Markham, Hayhurst, 
and Maplewood for second semester.  Students will need to provide their own transportation to and 
from the elementary school-- openings available periods 1 thru 8.  If this opportunity sounds fun for 
you, contact your counselor for more information. 
  
 

http://www.pps.k12.or.us/schools/wilson/files/school-wilson/2011_2012WilsonBoosterFinalRecruitment_Form1.pdf
mailto:wilsonhighschoolpta@gmail.com
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SENIORS AND SENIOR PARENTS 
We have begun the planning for the grad night party for the class of 2012. PLEASE - Register now! 
The deadline for registration is April 25.  We need all registration forms ASAP! Over 50% of the 
senior class has registered to attend this event already. If you cannot pay the full amount right now, 
just pay a deposit of $20.00 to hold your spot. We need to stay within the budget for transportation, 
activities, food, and prizes.  Questions, Susan Sanderson, 503-452-9456, Hughnsue@comcast.net. 
  
Question: What if my student may not graduate?  Answer: Thatʼs OK, they may not be able to walk 
with the class at Memorial Coliseum, but if they started this year as a senior then they are welcome to 
come. 
 

Question: What if I am unsure if my student wants to go? Answer: All the last minute uncertain seniors 
from past years who attended did not regret it. This is the last time the whole class will be together, 
so just sign up your student. 
 

Question: What if my student has special needs or may not be able to stay the whole night? Answer: 
Please contact Susan Sanderson to make special accommodations. 
 

Question: What if we cannot afford it?  Answer: Please donʼt make this a reason; we have full to 
partial scholarships available.          
  
 We just need to know NOW so we can apply for those funds. 
 
 
 
WILSON ALUMNI ASSOCIATION MEETING, FEBRUARY 21 
Consider joining fellow alums as we continue on our path to form an alumni association.  All welcome 
to attend and contribute your ideas, and in addition either offer services or recommend an alum whom 
has experience with a tax-exempt organization.  To date, during our meetings, we have made 
headway toward drafting bylaws, filing for tax-exempt status, and discussed a dues/membership 
structure.   Questions, contact Jack Bertell ʼ58 at: jrbertell@comcast.net.   Next meeting: Tuesday, 
February 21, 2012, 7:00 p.m., O'Connors, The Annex. 
 
 
AP EXAM REGISTRATION DEADLINE FEBRUARY 22 
Final days to register for the AP exams.  Students scoring well on the exam may receive college 
credit.  Register by Thursday, February 22nd, with payment of $89 per test.  Donʼt pass up this 
opportunity if fees are a concern.  Fees are waived for students on the Free & Reduced Lunch 
Program; just complete a form available in the office to receive the waiver and return it with your 
registration. Not on Free & Reduced Lunch but the cost is a financial hardship?  Financial assistance 
is available for others needing help paying the fee.  Pick up registration and Financial Assistance 
forms as well as a list of study sites in the Main Office or on the Wilson website 
(www.pps.k12.or.us/schools/wilson).  Questions, contact Abby Menashe, amenashe@pps.net. 
 
 
 
 
 
 

mailto:Hughnsue@comcast.net
mailto:jrbertell@comcast.net
http://www.pps.k12.or.us/schools/wilson
mailto:amenashe@pps.net
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POETRY OUT LOUD COMPETITION, FEBRUARY 23 
Wilson students! If you love poetry, come be a part of the Poetry Out Loud competition this month on 
February 23 in the WHS choir room at 3:30pm! You could earn the chance to represent Wilson High 
School at the regional competition, state and even national level, just for reciting your favorite poems. 
If you're interested, attend a workshop on February 7th or 14th in room 143 from 4-4:30pm. Make 
sure you're able to go to the Regional Poetry Out Loud Competition on March 11th at Powell's on 
Burnside before entering. Gift cards for Powell's bookstore will be awarded to the winner and runner-
up of the competition. Info and to register for the competition visit: http://whspol.wikispaces.com. 
 
 
WILSON FOUNDATION UPCOMING EVENT, FEBRUARY 25 

• Harvey's Comedy Club will be hosting our next big event on February 25.  Wilson supporters 
(over 21 years old) are invited to join the fun at the 5:00 show; Wilson family/Harvey's owner 
will donate 100% of the ticket revenue to the Foundation. Tell friends and family.... Tickets are 
$15/ea and include three comedians plus Wilson parent Betsy Kauffman! in a one and a half 
hour show. Food/beverages available but not included. Buy tickets at the door or pay online for 
a guaranteed seat: harveyscomedyclub.com; reservations tab. 

 
 
WILSON DANCE TEAM COMPETITION, FEBRUARY 25 
Come support our students in the City PIL Competition @ Grant on February 25 
 
 
LAST CHANCE TO BUY SENIOR AND PARENT ADS IN YEARBOOK, DEADLINE FEBRUARY 29 
Seniors and Senior Parents:  This is your last chance to purchase your 2012 senior and parent ads.  
The deadline is February 29.  By that time, parent ads must be paid for completely, but seniors only 
need a $40 deposit.  For more info, contact Keith Higbee in Rm. 214 or 137 – or – email: 
teachhigbee@mac.com. 

  
PARENTING FOR PREVENTION WORKSHOP SERIES (PARENTING CLASSES) 
Oregon Partnership will be offering the "Parenting for Prevention" workshop series on February 29, 
March 7, March 14, and March 21 from 7pm to 8:30pm.  The four sessions will cover drug and 
alcohol abuse prevention strategies, the information you need to keep ahead of your kids on the 
technology front, tools for creating strong family relationships and what every parent should know 
about bullying. Sign up for an individual session or for the entire series.  Space is limited and pre-
registration is required.  For information and to register online click here: 
www.parentingforprevention.org.  Parents can also contact Rosemary Schwimmer with questions 
at: rschwimmer@orpartnership.org. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

http://whspol.wikispaces.com
mailto:teachhigbee@mac.com
http://www.parentingforprevention.org
mailto:rschwimmer@orpartnership.org
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ENJOY DAY IN EUGENE AT U of O DAY, MARCH 2 
Enjoy a Day in Eugene at U of O Day!  Learn About College and Resources.  The University of 
Oregon is creating a special campus visit day to bring GSAs and LGBTQQIA students to the U of O 
campus! Students and Parents will be given a tour of campus and will get an in depth look into college 
life at the University of Oregon.  They will gain the opportunity to learn about resources for Queer and 
Allied college students including information on financial aid, gender inclusive housing, support 
services and educational tracks. This event is being held on Friday, March 2nd, 2012 from 9am to 
4pm at the University of Oregon. A light breakfast and lunch will be provided.  Students/parents 
register individually by emailing: uooutreach@uoregon.edu. 
 
 
FAMILY BINGO NIGHT, MARCH 3 
Join the Wilson Area Arts Council for Family Bingo Night on Saturday, March 3 from 5:30-8:00pm at 
Multnomah Arts Center. Come join us for fun, bingo, prizes and food!  All proceeds benefit WAAC's 
Small Grants Program.  
 
 
VOLUNTEER NEEDED FOR DESTINATION IMAGINATION TOURNAMENT, MARCH 3 
Volunteer needed March 3 (8AM-5PM), at Reynolds High School. Help put on  the Destination 
Imagination Metro Regional Tournament.  Duties include: Checking teams in, Coordinate teams, 
Cheering teams on, and Judging teams in their instant challenges. Destination Imagination is a 
national program providing kids an educational program to learn and experience creativity teamwork 
and problem solving.  (http://www.oregondi.org/about/what-is-di).  Volunteering will help the Mary 
Rieke school team (The Adventure Girls) competing in this year's competition.  
 
 
PIZZA HUT FUNDRAISER FOR WILSON FOUNDATION, MARCH 14 
Up to 20% of your purchase will be donated to Wilson Foundation when you eat at or get delivery from 
Pizza Hut on Wednesday, March 14 from 5-8pm at the Pizza Hut located at 7405 SW Barbur Blvd 
(503-292-2222).  Voucher MUST be presented to your server or delivery driver for Wilson to receive 
credit for your purchase:  
http://www.pps.k12.or.us/schools/wilson/files/school-wilson/PizzaHutVoucherWilson.jpg. 
 
 
WILSON DANCE TEAM COMPETITION, MARCH 16, 17 
Come support our students at State Championships 
 
 
WORLD LANGUAGE PROFICIENCY TESTING, APRIL 13 
There is one more opportunity for students in grades 8-12 to sign up for World Language Proficiency 
Testing. April 13, 2012. Testing will be at the Marshall Campus.  April 13: Burmese, Russian, 
Ukrainian, Somali, Spanish.  Testing fee is $35 per student, unless they qualify for Free and Reduce 
Meals and then it is $15.  See your counselor ASAP. 
 
 
 
 

mailto:uooutreach@uoregon.edu
http://www.oregondi.org/about/what-is-di
http://www.pps.k12.or.us/schools/wilson/files/school-wilson/PizzaHutVoucherWilson.jpg
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AUCTION RAFFLE TICKETS ON SALE NOW! 
Drawing will be held at the Wilson HS Benefit Auction on April 21, 2012. Winners need not be present 
to win! If you do not plan to attend the Auction you can still support Wilson PTA its effort to raise 
money for teams, clubs, the performing arts, and a variety of academic and extracurricular activities 
throughout the school. 900 tickets will be sold and 3 great prizes will be awarded. For only $20 youʼll 
have the chance to win one of the following prizes: (1) 32GB iPad2; (2) $500.00 gift card to “The 
Allison Inn and Spa” in Newberg, Oregon.  Enjoy an incomparable Oregon wine country experience 
just moments away. (3) $250 Fred Meyer Gift Card. If the first and second tickets drawn are present 
at the Auction, those ticket holders will get to choose their prize. To purchase raffle tickets or to sell 
raffle tickets, write Annie Bottinelli at: whsauction2012@gmail.com.   
 
 
PIZZICATO, APRIL 10 
Stock up on gift cards and treat your family to specialty pizza and salad!  Pizzicato will donate 20% of 
proceeds from April 10ʼs sales at the Hillsdale store to Wilson Foundation. 
 
 
WILSONʼS ALL-SCHOOL AUCTION, A PICNIC IN THE PARK! APRIL 21 
Saturday April 21 - 6PM, Mittleman Jewish Community Center.  
Tickets on sale NOW for just $50 and may be purchased online at: 
http://wilsonhighschoolpta.tofinoauctions.com/2012auction/homepages/show.  Or, you can write to us at: 
whsauction2012@gmail.com and weʼll send you a PDF file to print and return with your check to the 
WHS auction mailbox located in the front office.  Items are just now being entered on the auction web 
page under the catalog tab at: http://wilsonhighschoolpta.tofinoauctions.com/2012auction/homepages/show.  
If you or someone you know has a possible donation please contact us at: whsauction2012@gmail.com. 
We will return your email as soon as possible. There will be something for everyone at this yearʼs 
event and Something that everyone can do to help out: 
• Buy a ticket, bring a pal, come ready to spend some money and have fun. 
• Be a Table Sponsor, for additional $75.00, you and your ticketed friends can enjoy premium 

reserved seating. 
• Be a Beverage Sponsor, contact Annie Bottinelli at: a.bottinelli@comcast.net with your donation of 

$200.00 to help sponsor the event and enjoy premium reserved seating as well. 
• Donate Wine for PTA Wall of Wine. Bottles from $10 to $100 are needed. Contact Valeurie 

Friedman at: valeurie@gmail.com.  
• Volunteer to work day or evening of auction. Write Maureen Berrie-Lawson at: 

reeniebl@comcast.net. 
• Buy a Raffle Ticket. Tickets may be purchased by persons 18 yrs and older from any of the 

participating group liaisons, please go to: http://www.pps.k12.or.us/schools/wilson 
Parents/Community > Auction > Liaisons/Committee to support  your group of choice.  Or by 
writing: whsauction2012@gmail.com. 

 
For up-to-date information on the Wilson HS Auction 2012, visit the Wilson HS web site at: 
http://www.pps.k12.or.us/schools/wilson under the parent/community tab.  
 

 

 

mailto:whsauction2012@gmail.com
http://wilsonhighschoolpta.tofinoauctions.com/2012auction/homepages/show
mailto:whsauction2012@gmail.com
http://wilsonhighschoolpta.tofinoauctions.com/2012auction/homepages/show
mailto:whsauction2012@gmail.com
mailto:bottinelli@comcast.net
mailto:valeurie@gmail.com
mailto:reeniebl@comcast.net
http://www.pps.k12.or.us/schools/wilson
mailto:whsauction2012@gmail.com
http://www.pps.k12.or.us/schools/wilson
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IMAGES BY FLOOM PHOTOGRAPHY TEAMS UP WITH WILSON 
Images by Floom Photography is teaming up with Wilson.  During the entire year 2012, they are 
offering the entire community the chance to have incredible high school senior photos, or family 
portraits with an artistic flair. This is being offered at special package prices and the best of all is, 
Wilson will get 10% of all sales. Owners Jay and Tobin Floom and their kids are, and were ex-
Wilson students. They feel it is time to give back to the people who have supported them for years. 
They have moved out of Multnomah Village and are now located at 11000 SW Barbur Blvd. Portland 
97219..Check out their website and see the work yourself. Call 503-245-3676 FOR AN 
APPOINTMENT.  www.imagesbyfloom.com. 

 
SASQUATCH BREWERY, MAY 22 
Sasquatch Brewery, Wilson family-owned and new-kid-on-the-block; treat your taste buds and support 
the Wilson Foundation.  Sasquatch will donate 15% of all sales that day from 5:00 till closing. 
 
 
2012 GRAD NIGHT 
Heads up seniors and senior parents! Grad Night 2012 is a drug, alcohol, tobacco and weapon free, 
all night celebration for the graduates of Wilson High School. Grad Night begins right after the 
Commencement Ceremony.  Itʼs never too early to sign up and get all the facts.  Check here for all the 
important news and forms: http://www.pps.k12.or.us/schools/wilson/927.htm. 
 
** 
WILSON CAREER CENTER NEWS 
Students and Parents:  For Career Related Learning Opportunities, please visit: 
http://www.pps.k12.or.us/schools/wilson/1259.htm.  Wilson Career Center located in room 149 near 
the office, this room will provide students with the opportunity to learn about career options and job 
related experiences such as job shadowing and internships. If you are available to help students in the 
Career Center, please contact PTA Volunteer Coordinator Leslie Starker at LNStarker@comcast.net.  
For more information about any of the following announcements, please contact Erica Meyers, 
Business Manager and Career Coordinator at 503-916-6142 or email: emeyers@pps.net. 
 
 
HUMAN SERVICES CAREER DAY 
The Department of Human Services (DHS) is Oregonʼs principal agency for helping Oregonians 
achieve well-being and independence through opportunities that protect, empower, respect and 
preserve dignity.  Services DHS provides:  food benefits, medical coverage, Temporary Assistance for 
Needy Families federal program (TANF), assistance for individuals with physical disabilities, adult and 
child protective services, adoption services, and employment.  Students interested in Careers in 
Human Services should consider applying for this opportunity.  Applications are due NOW … Contact 
Erica Meyers for the application at: emeyers@pps.net. 
 
 
 
 
 

http://www.imagesbyfloom.com
http://www.pps.k12.or.us/schools/wilson/927.htm
http://www.pps.k12.or.us/schools/wilson/1259.htm
mailto:LNStarker@comcast.net
mailto:emeyers@pps.net
mailto:emeyers@pps.net
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URBAN STUDIES  
“PLACE” stands for Planning and Leadership Across City Environments. Our unique program, 
run by Catlin Gabel School in partnership with the greater Portland community, focuses on how we 
relate to our urban environment through smart planning and effective leadership. PLACE is for high 
school students and recent high school graduates from around the region. During this dynamic, 
interdisciplinary, and experiential program, you will learn from the cityʼs best minds as they grapple 
with decisions that shape Portlandʼs future. During PLACE you and a talented group of students will 
meet with sustainability experts, urban designers, social equity advocates and city leaders and work 
on planning projects. Hereʼs something we did last year after learning how Portland works, from the 
people doing the work: we teamed with community members and PSU professors to plan a new local 
high school that would serve as the center of a walkable community. Our work was presented to the 
public as well as city leaders and has since inspired local high school classes while shedding light on 
new ways to connect schools with their neighbors. 
 
Program 

Dates: June 25 - July 18, 2012  Times: M-F, 9 a.m. to 3 p.m.  
Cost: $850. No one will be turned away because of inability to pay.  
Aid: Scholarships available!  
Eligibility: Any high school sophomore, junior, senior, or recent high school graduate.  
Credits:  .5 history credits or community service hours. 
For more information and the application: http://www.catlin.edu/place 

 
CARPENTER AND CEMENT MASONS APPRENTICESHIP PROGRAMS 
The ETAP Construction trades Pre-apprenticeship training program at PCC Cascade Campus is 
marketing its spring and summer construction trade boots camps. PCC has partnered with the 
Carpenters and Cement Masons to train students interested in becoming carpenters or cement 
masons. Interested students male and female should contact Eddie Lincoln at 971-722-5744.  Eddie 
Lincoln, ETAP Program Coordinator, PCC Cascade Campus TEB 201: 
http://www.pcc.edu/career/etap/. 
 
 
STUDENTS INTERESTED IN LEARNING ABOUT PERSONAL FINANCE 
For Students:  If you are interested in learning about personal finance, EverFi, a free online 
personal finance program is available to Wilson High School students.  It's a fun, interactive way 
for students to learn about personal finance.   Go to:  www.EverFi.net      Username:  portland                   
Password:  portland.   Once you log in, click over to the curriculum tab and you can begin the 
course. There's also a video http://www.youtube.com/watch?v=gQDEcD4FASE. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

http://www.catlin.edu/place
http://www.pcc.edu/career/etap
http://www.EverFi.net
http://www.youtube.com/watch?v=gQDEcD4FASE
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OREGON NATIONAL PRIMATE RESEARCH CENTER  
     -Opportunities for Students and Teachers 

©  Tours of the Center (scheduled for groups as large as 60 students) 
Tours are free of charge and feature a presentation about the history, mission, and current 
research projects being conducted at the Center. The presentation is tailored to meet the 
individual needs of each group (minimum age 10 years; 4th grade through university-level). 
Following the presentation, students tour the outdoor monkey enclosures. Tours of individual 
labs may be possible for older students, depending on group size. Please schedule your tour 
with me at least 3 weeks in advance, by phone, e-mail, or on-line at: 
http://www.ohsu.edu/xd/research/centers-institutes/onprc/public-outreach/tourreqform.cfm. 
Dress for the weather! 
 
©  Speakers Bureau 
A number of Center personnel (scientists and others) can be scheduled to make on-site 
classroom visits to schools located within a 30-minute drive of the Center. For schools outside 
of that radius, videoconferencing may be arranged, depending on your access to such 
technology. A list of topics and speakers is attached. Please contact Erica Meyers by phone or 
e-mail at least 3 weeks in advance to schedule a classroom speaker. 

  
** 
HOST FAMILIES SOUGHT FOR SPANISH STUDENTS 
Immersion Courses PDX is seeking host families for a visiting group of high school students from 
Spain who will be participating in an English immersion program. The group arrives from Madrid on 
Saturday, June 30, 2012, and departs Portland on Friday July 27, 2012. The students, ages 14 to 18, 
will participate in a variety of activities led by the program coordinators. The students receive TriMet 
passes, and have their own spending money as well as medical insurance. The students spend 
evenings and weekends with the host families, who are responsible for room and board and 
supervision. Host families receive a stipend of $400. Applications for prospective host families are 
available on the homepage at: www.immersioncoursespdx.com. Please email Clifton Chestnut at: 
info@immersioncoursespdx.com for additional information.  
 
 
SW HOPE: FEED THE HUNGRY 2012 KICKS OFF 
More than 60 faith communities, businesses and community groups are teaming up for the 6th 
annual SW HOPE food and fundraising drive, which runs Feb. 19-April 1, 2012. The goal of SW HOPE 
is to raise 150,000 pounds of food, or the cash equivalent, to support Neighborhood House's 
Emergency Food Box Program, the largest on Portland's west side, which provides food assistance to 
approximately 500 families each month. Over the last two years, usage of the Neighborhood House 
Emergency Food Box program has seen an increase of almost 90% due to the decline in the economy 
and the increasing unemployment rate. In the last six months, Neighborhood House has distributed an 
average of 600 boxes a month, feeding approximately 1,800 individuals. This is a critical time for our 
Emergency Food Box program -- we are requesting support from the greater community to feed the 
most vulnerable and assist our disadvantaged neighbors, so many of whom are experiencing 
particularly great need at this time. SW HOPE also has kickoff events including: Burlingame 
Church's Raining Love on Portland Concert to Benefit SW HOPE on Feb. 25th and "A Singing Circle 
of Peace" Interfaith Sing-a-long and vegetarian potluck on Sunday, Feb. 26 at Hillsdale Community 
Church. Click here for donation sites: http://www.nhpdx.org/SWHope/SWHope.html. 

http://www.ohsu.edu/xd/research/centers-institutes/onprc/public-outreach/tourreqform.cfm
http://www.immersioncoursespdx.com
mailto:info@immersioncoursespdx.com
http://www.nhpdx.org/SWHope/SWHope.html
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SOUTHWEST PORTLAND LITTLE LEAGUE NOW REGISTERING 
FOR YOUTH BASEBALL AND SOFTBALL 
You can now register your child for the 2012 SWPLL Baseball & Softball season.  To learn more, go 
to: http://www.swpll.org. 
 
 
LEWIS & CLARK COMMUNITY COUNSELING CENTER 
Lewis & Clark Community Counseling Center offers counseling and therapy for people facing 
mental health, addiction, and/or relationship challenges.  Services are available for children, adults, 
couples, and families. Limited services are offered in Spanish.  All therapeutic services are strictly 
confidential. Note that the center cannot provide medication or help during a mental health crisis. To 
make a referral, please call 503-768-6320. In cases where clients require crisis or medication-based 
interventions, the center will provide appropriate referrals. The center is directed by the Lewis & Clark 
Graduate School of Education and Counseling, which is committed to social justice through direct 
service to the community.  For more information, contact Center Director Antonia Mueller, LPC, at 
503-768-6064 or visit: http://graduate.lclark.edu/clinics/community_counseling/.  To schedule an 
appointment, call 503-768-6320. Hours: 8 a.m.-9 p.m., Monday through Friday.  Cost: Sliding scale, 
$10-$50 (cash only).  Location at 4445 S.W. Barbur Boulevard is easy to get to by bus, bike, or car or 
on TriMet bus lines 1, 12, 44, 45, 54, and 56.  Also have free parking. 
 
** 
ATHLETIC SCHEDULE - All schedules subject to change.  Check with coaches and the players. 
 
Monday, February 20, 2012 
No contests 
 
Tuesday, February 21, 2012 
Menʼs Basketball - @ Jefferson 4:15 / 5:45 / 7:30 
Frosh early release-2:45 
Womenʼs Basketball – Jefferson @ Wilson 5:45 / 7:30 
 
Wednesday, February 22, 2012 
No contests 
 
Thursday, February 23, 2012 
No contests 
 
Friday, February 24, 2012 
Womenʼs Basketball – Varsity Play-in TBA 
Wrestling – State Meet @ Memorial Coliesum TBA 
 
Saturday, February 25, 2012 
Menʼs Basketball – Varsity Play-in TBA 
Wrestling – State Meet @ Memorial Coliesum TBA 
 
 
 
 

http://www.swpll.org
http://graduate.lclark.edu/clinics/community_counseling
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** 
WHS Daily Bulletin   Send to:  wilsonbulletin@yahoo.com 
 
HAVE GOOD NEWS TO SHARE?   Send the details to Linda Doyle at: Lsdoyle@earthlink.net 
 
PTA SCRIP ORDERS, ORDER SCRIP NOW ...Get your Scrip order in ... If you would like to order 
Scrip, please email Martha at: mailto:schulte@easystreet.net  or call 503-244-5072. 
 
SCRIP 
Thinking of buying holiday or thank you gifts for your employees or clients?  Then think scrip.  Scrip is 
an easy way to support Wilson PTA that doesn't cost you anything extra--simply purchase gift cards 
for Fred Meyer, Kaady Car Wash, or many other local vendors. Orders are collected every Monday. 
Go to: http://www.pps.k12.or.us/schools/wilson/931.htm for order forms. 
 
** 
ALUMNI NEWS ... Wilson High School official alumni website: http://www.wilsonalumni.com 
 
ALUMNI CLASS REUNIONS ... To find out about upcoming Class Reunions go to: 
http://www.wilsonalumni.com/reunions.htm 
 
WILSON GRADUATES WHO HAVE SERVED OR ARE SERVING IN MILITARY 
To add your name and information to the archive of Wilson Military Graduates, click on this link: 
http://www.wilsonalumni.com/Military.html. 
 
PPS ATHLETIC WEBSITE   Daily WHS Sports Schedules at http://www.pilathletics.com/ 
 
PHONE #  Wilson  503-916-5280 . Attendance 503-916-5294 . Athletic Hotline 503-916-3689 
 
WEATHER & EMERGENCY CLOSURE   http://www.pps.k12.or.us/schools/wilson/ 
 
FACULTY/STAFF CONTACT INFORMATION - If you would like to contact faculty or staff at Wilson 
go to: http://www.pps.k12.or.us/schools/wilson/ 
 
** 
WHAT'S HAPPENING AT WILSON 
all dates are subject to change; always check events for possible date/time changes 
check with your counselor to confirm time, location, requirements for SAT and ACT test dates 
 
For complete calendar listings, see official school calendar online at: http://www.pps.k12.or.us/schools/wilson/ 
 
FEBRUARY 
21 Basketball 
 Men @ Jefferson 
 Women vs Jefferson @ Wilson 
21 Wilson Alumni Assn meeting, 7pm OʼConnors, The Annex 
22-25 Wilson presents “Hors dʼOeuvres”  7pm 
25 Band and Orchestra Solo & Ensemble @ Grant HS All Day 
25 WHS Foundation Fundraiser @ Harveyʼs Comedy Club, dinner 5:30pm, show 7:30pm 
28-29 Spring Play auditions 
 
 

mailto:wilsonbulletin@yahoo.com
mailto:Lsdoyle@earthlink.net
mailto:schulte@easystreet.net
http://www.pps.k12.or.us/schools/wilson/931.htm
http://www.wilsonalumni.com
http://www.wilsonalumni.com/reunions.htm
http://www.wilsonalumni.com/Military.html
http://www.pilathletics.com
http://www.pps.k12.or.us/schools/wilson
http://www.pps.k12.or.us/schools/wilson
http://www.pps.k12.or.us/schools/wilson
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MARCH 
1 Spring Play auditions 
7 Boosters 6:45pm meeting 
7 Auction Committee 7pm 
10 SAT testing 
12 Baseball @ Lake Oswego 
13 Softball @ Rieke vs David Douglas 
13 Band and Orchestra Pre-Festival Concert 7pm 
14 Baseball @ Corvallis CANCELLED 
14 Softball @ Rieke vs Parkrose 
14 Pizza Hut (Barbur/Terwilliger) fundraiser for Wilson Foundation.  Barbur/Terwilliger PH will     
     donate based on sales between 5-8:00. 
14 Boosters 6:45pm in Cafeteria 
14 Winter Sports Awards 7pm Auditorium 
15 Baseball @ Wilson vs Tigard 
15 Trojan Talents 7pm 
16 Baseball @ Wilson vs Sherwood 
19 Baseball @ Grant 
19 Softball @ Rieke vs Grant 
20 PIL Band and Orchestra Festival @ Wilson TBA 
21 Baseball @ Wilson vs North Salem 
21 Softball @ Delta vs Benson 
21 Track @ Marshall vs Madison 
22 Baseball @ Wilson vs Lincoln 
22 Softball @ Rieke vs Lincoln 
23 Improv Marathon 
24 Baseball @ Tigard 
26 (Monday)- Spring Break begins 
31 Baseball @ Scappoose 
 
APRIL 
2 Back to School after Spring Break 
10 Pizzicato Hillsdale 20% of proceeds from sales go to Wilson 
11 Boosters 6:45pm in Cafeteria 
19 PTA Parent Education 6-8pm (refreshments 6-6:30, presentation begins 6:30) topic TBA 
21 Wilson Auction @ MJCC 
22 Baseball Pancake Breakfast at Round Table Pizza 
28 Spring Wilson Campus Clean-up, Saturday, 9-noon with FREE BBQ following 
 
MAY 
9 Boosters 6:45pm in Cafeteria 
10 OSAA 5A State Band Championship TBA 
11 OSAA 5A State Orchestra Championship TBA 
21 PTA General Meeting 
22 Sasquatch Brewery (Hillsdale) fundraiser, 15% of sales goes to Wilson 
23 Spring Band Concert 7pm Auditorium 
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JUNE 
2 Starlight Parade Evening 
5 Spring Sports Award Night, 7pm Auditorium 
6 Band plays at Wilson Graduation @ Memorial Coliseum 8pm 
6 Graduation Rehearsal Memorial Coliseum 9:30am 
6 Graduation @ Memorial coliseum 8pm 
6 Grad Night Party 
13 Last Day of School 
25 PPS Summer School begins @ Benson 
 
For current and past issues of the Wilson Spotlight, see: http://www.pps.k12.or.us/schools/wilson/. Tell a friend 
about the Wilson Spotlight and encourage them to sign up. To subscribe or unsubscribe or to send 
suggestions, contact Linda Doyle at, Lsdoyle@earthlink.net. 
 
Portland Public Schools recognizes the diversity and worth of all individuals and groups and their roles in 
society.  All individuals and groups shall be treated with fairness in all activities, programs and operations, 
without regard to age, color, creed, disability, marital status, national origin, race, religion, sex, or 
sexual orientation. Board of Education Policy 1.80.020-P.   The Portland, Oregon School District is an equal 
opportunity educator and employer.  Persons with disabilities or who are in need of additional accommodations 
in order to attend or participate in an event or program at Wilson High School should contact Maude Lamont, 
Curriculum VP, Telephone:  503-916-5280 e-mail: mlamont@pps.net. 

http://www.pps.k12.or.us/schools/wilson
mailto:Lsdoyle@earthlink.net
mailto:mlamont@pps.net

